
 

RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS 
 

Minutes of Lawrence Township Trustees                 Regular Meeting 
 
Held April 8, 2021 

 

 

The Trustees of Lawrence Township met in regular session at 7:00PM. in the Charles E. 

Lundenberger Memorial Meeting Room. The meeting was called to order by Chairman 

Haueter. All Trustees were present.  

 

Minutes Approved.  
                                             

 

The above bills were approved by the Board and checks were written.  

 

Fiscal Officer gave Trustees Bank Reconciliation for March to review and sign, also the 

appropriation and revenue budgets for 1st Quarter 2021. 

 

MEETING 

Haueter expressed sympathy on behalf of the township in the recent passing of Hans Fischer 

of Zoar and thanked former Mayor Becky Hubble for all her work and best of luck to new 

Bolivar Mayor Tim Lang. Ritterbeck reached out to area businesses regarding maintenance 

of the walking trail, he was approached by resident regarding water issue in the back of his 

property, and trustees will review.  Ackerman advised Jill Lingler from Tuscarawas County 

Regional Planning will be attending the Zoning Commission meeting on May 3, 2021, all 

are invited McNutt advised crack seal is on schedule, trustees approved the purchase of 550 

tons of salt, proposed hiring Victor Shott for summer help at $10 per hour. Motion by 

Ritterbeck and seconded by Haueter to hire Victor Shott for $10 per hour summer help. Roll 

call, Ritterbeck yes, Haueter yes, and Ackerman yes. Motion by Haueter and seconded by 

Ritterbeck to purchase a LoPro International Truck from Truck Sales for $57,765. Roll call, 

Ritterbeck yes, Haueter yes, and Ackerman yes. Weekley had trustees sign Article XII and 

Article XIII Effective Date for the Lawrence Township Zoning Regulations that went into 

effect April 4, 2021, advised trustees that a resident challenged the denial of mini storage 

units due to Table 601 of the Zoning Resolution and after discussion by trustees, Weekley 

will reach out to Prosecutor Stevenson for clarification. The Board then discussed Township 

affairs in general and a motion to adjourn was made and so ordered by the Chairman 

 

 
ATTEST:           APPROVED: 
_________________________, Fiscal Officer         _________________________, Chairman 
John P. McClellan                                                         Michael Haueter 
 
_________________________, Trustee                  _________________________, Trustee 
Donald Ackerman                                                         Matthew Ritterbeck 

 

 


